

STATE OF NEVADA

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

ALAINA BURTENSHAW Chairman

REBECCA WAGNER
Commissioner

DAVID NOBLE Commissioner

STEPHANIE MULLEN Executive Director

September 15, 2015

Board of Governors California Independent System Operator P.O. Box 639014 Folsom, CA 95763-9014

Dear Board of Governors,

We are writing to you today to express support for the Energy Imbalance Market (EIM) Transitional Committee's (Committee) proposal for long-term governance of the EIM.

The Committee's final proposal is a balanced approach that encourages regional collaboration and provides the EIM governing body the proper authority over EIM matters. The final proposal's nominating process for a five-member board allows for meaningful EIM stakeholder input. Throughout the final proposal process the Committee incorporated stakeholder comments and concerns.

The Public Utilities Commission of Nevada particularly supports the body of state regulators, supported by the California Independent System Operator, because this body will engage state utility commissioners on EIM matters. The EIM is a key benefit to regional collaboration and supports clean energy policies.

Sincerely,

Alaina Burtenshaw

lein Burtinelan

Chairman

Rebecca Wagner Commissioner

David Noble Commissioner